
FACILITIES AND CAMPUS ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE

College of Micronesia–FSM
P.O. Box 159 Kolonia
Pohnpei FM 96941

Action Memorandum

Wednesday, March 20, 2013

To: President 
Through: Vice-President Administration ___
Through: Director of Maintenance, Facilities and Security ___
Re: Betelnut policy

Whereas there is a lack of participative consensus on changes to existing policies,
Whereas students, staff, faculty, and administration disagree on policy changes even 

within each group,
Whereas positions are hardened with little to no middle ground recognized,
Whereas the existing policy is deemed to be dysfunctional and ineffective,

The Facilities and Campus Environment hereby recommends that the administration 
at each site move forward with the redevelopment and subsequent implementation 
of betel nut and tobacco chewing policies appropriate to their own sites.

So moved by the Facilities and Campus Environment committee on the eighth day of 
the third month of two thousand and thirteen.

Dana Lee Ling
Chair

Accredited by the Western Association of Schools and Colleges


